Regular Session




              February 16, 2021
The members of Hubbard City Council met in regular session on Tuesday, February 16, 2021, in council chambers with President William Williams presiding. Approximately 6 people were in attendance. 
Roll Call

B. Viele     R. Zambrini     M. Mogg     M. Toda     R. Hallapy     J. Crowe 
It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to excuse any absent officials. 
There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the minutes of the February 1, 2021 regular session as presented to council. There were no comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.
COMMUNICATIONS
We received the Reconciliation of Banks Statements for month ended January 31, 2021 and that is all.
It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the communications and place them in their proper files. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES 
Finance- Ms. Zambrini – I have no report Mr. President. I will have legislation, but I would just like to say a thank you to the Mayor for compiling this report and updating it for the CARES Act funding. I big thank you to everyone that had a hand in it because this is a job well done and that is it Mr. President.
Mr. Williams- okay
Park & Rec-Ms. Viele – The monthly Park & Rec meeting will be held here in City Council Chambers this Thursday, February 18, 2021 at 6 pm. The Park Board is exploring grant opportunities for the 2021 year through ODOT, I mean ODNR and the Geauga Trumbull Solid Waste Management District. As always, the public is encouraged to attend and participate in Park & Rec meetings. Thank you.
Mr. Williams- thank you.
Economic Development- Mr. Mogg- No report Mr. President.
Mr. Williams- thank you.
Planning & Zoning- Mr. Toda- No report Mr. President.
Utilities- Mr. Kerr – Not in attendance
Streets & Sidewalks –Mr. Crowe- Yes Mr. President, the street department has been doing a little storm sewer maintenance, clearing openings by the sewers for melting and water flow. They are clearing the handicap ramps and the sidewalk ramps along the main drag. Prior to this storm here, the road treatment, and the totals on for what they spread on the road: 180 tons of salt, 270 tons of anti-skid gravel they call it, and they used 6 tons of cold patch so far this season. That is all I have thank you.
Mr. Williams- Thank you

Safety- Mr. Hallapy- Yes Mr. President, the supervisor’s administration will be training on the Microsoft 365 on Friday at the Police Station making use of the CARES training. That is all I have Mr. President.
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Mr. Williams- thank you.

REPORTS OF SPECIAL COMMITTEES
CEMETERY BOARD- Mr. Mogg- Yes sir, from the cemetery for the month of January, there were five burials, one cremation and three lot sales. I have been traveling to different dealerships in the Mahoning Valley still looking for a truck for the cemetery because the 1985 Ford that we have down there, the bubble gum and duct tape is starting to give. I am still in the process with that. I have got two that I am working with that Fairway Ford and that …who is that Ford dealer at Meridian and 680? But anyways, I am working with them. I would like to call a meeting for February 27 down at the cemetery at 9 am and then a meeting for the columbarium committee at 9:30 on the same day. That is all.
Mr. Williams- thank you.
FIRE DISTRICT- Mr. Kerr- Not in attendance
REPORTS OF CITY OFFICIALS
SAFETY DIRECTOR- Lou Carsone- Not in attendance 
SERVICE DIRECTOR- Mr. Livingston- Rest in Peace
LAW DIRECTOR- Mark Villano- Not in attendance
TREASURER- Marsha Ruha- Not in attendance
AUDITOR- Michael Villano- Nothing this evening Mr. President thank you.
Mr. Williams- Okay, thank you.
It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the reports of standing committees, special committees, and city officials. 
Mr. Hallapy- I have a question on Mr. Mogg’s report on the cemetery. I wanted to ask the Mayor or even the Chief Thompson if there is any way we can piggyback on looking for the truck replacement vs us buying a new one and eating the whole cost to see if we could get a discount. Buying a truck through umm

Mr. Williams- state purchasing

Mr. Hallapy- yes

Mr. Williams- you have to be a member.
Mr. Hallapy- I don’t know what the requirements are.
Mr. Williams- With you being a separate entity, you would have to join state purchasing on your own.

Mr. Hallapy- okay

Mr. Mogg- which I inquired into today on one of the trucks I looked at. When we pick the truck we want, then we let them know and run that paperwork as needed.

Mr. Williams- Oh okay, so you can get state purchasing.
Mr. Mogg-yes

Mr. Hallapy- perfect

Mr. Williams- I don’t think you can usually beat that price.
Regular Session                            Page 3                                  February 16, 2021

REPORTS OF CITY OFFICIALS
Mr. Hallapy- That is all I have.

Mr. Williams- You trying to find a new one Mike?

Mr. Mogg- Yea, I think so because for what we are paying for one. 

Mr. Williams- might as well

Mr. Mogg- might as well, I mean we are looking at around fifty. That is a plow, dump bed everything. Ready to go.
Mr. Williams- Oh, that is not bad.
Mr. Mogg- No, I didn’t think so. Going new because this one held up for what is it 36 years. If we can get the same thing and get it to last that long that is awesome.

Mr. Williams- Very good. Any other questions? Comments?

There were no questions or comments on the reports. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

Mr. Williams-We will now move on to our Mayor’s Report Mr. Mayor Kyle

MAYOR’S REPORT
Thank you, Mr. President, as many of you know, we are deeply saddened by the passing of our Service Director Dan Livingston. He will be missed. His knowledge was unparalleled. His service to our community was unwavering. If I could ask everyone for a moment of silence.

Thank you everyone. On March 1, our building will reopen again from 8 am to 1 pm. Our Senior Center and van transportation will still be closed. We will reevaluate moving forward in 2021. Last week, I attended the Eagle Joint Fire District meeting and welcomed our two new city representatives. John Darko and Al Sauline were both there. I feel the city’s representation is in good hands. I thank them for their service to our community. I received a call today that the winter storm has caused a delay in Republic Services trash pickup. They’ll be operating on a holiday schedule which is a one-day delay. Our CARES Act progress report was given to all council members and our last two projects are underway. They are both digital projects and unfortunately there was a back log with the work being completed. Both of those projects are currently underway. I want to thank our water department and all our city utility departments for the difficult winter we have had so far. Our water department, I want to make mention, we have had more water breaks in 2021 than we had in all of 2020. I want to commend them for that. On a community note, a project that we announced for the distribution of smoke detectors to our residence will be this Saturday, February 20, 2021 here at the city building from 10 in the morning until 12 noon. Our drive thru distribution, Chief Thompson and I are working on the route itself along with the members of our Eagle Joint Fire District. We are thinking that the distribution point will be at the senior center with the drive thru off of Stewart Ave and then coming around and exiting out onto West Liberty.  I want to thank Handyman Hardware for the donation of the first two hundred and fifty-two packs of smoke detectors. Two hundred and fifty residents were initially able to get new smoke detectors. Then, with the efforts of Hubbard Community fund, Rotatory Club, and the Hello Brothers club, we were able to purchase enough smoke detectors for an additional 150 residents. Four hundred residents from the city and the township will be able to come pick up, free of charge, smoke detectors.  Also, from the Eagle Joint Fire District, some safety materials for the kids and other items for fire safety. Once again, that will be this Saturday from 10 to 12. If anyone wants to volunteer, please stop down, and lend a hand. We will have students from the high School there that are volunteering as well. It will be a nice community effort. Mr. Carsone is not here but the next meeting that will be his final meeting as a transition for the Safety Director’s position will be complete. March 1st was a time frame that we had for a transition. Today, I want to announce that Nick Modarelli Sr. will be taking over as Safety Director starting on March 1st. I want to thank Lou obviously, we will do that at 
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MAYOR’S REPORT
our next meeting for his years of service and also welcome Nick to our community of service here. That is all thank you. 

It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the Mayor’s Report.

Mr. Williams- I would just like to say Mayor with your statement that you put out about Danny, there was nothing truer than he was a Hubbard Eagle. He has always put this community first and I don’t know…I don’t think we ever said it enough to thank him for what he did.

There were no more questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous. 

UNFINISHED OR OLD BUSINESS 
MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS
Mr. Williams- I have a question Jerry made me think about this when he was talking about…what did you say Jerry 140 tons of salt and 200 and something 
Mr. Crowe- 180 tons of salt and 270 tons of the gravel

Mr. Williams- Okay, it kind of made me think, have we ever talked to our street sweeping company to see how much they actually sweep up? We just know what they take away. We don’t know the weight of what they are picking up right?

Mayor- I think we can.
Mr. Williams- I am curious, if we are putting 300 tons of gravel down and we are only picking up 100, the other 200 is ending up in our storm sewer.
Mayor- and then the vicious cycle of 

Mr. Williams- A lot of that on Main Street is ending up under the bridges. Plus if it is not, we need to make sure we are cleaning between catch basins since that

Mayor- is where it is.
Mr. Williams- It was just one of those odd thoughts that popped in my head. That is all I had. Anyone else under miscellaneous?

PUBLIC ADDRESS TO CITY COUNCIL ON AGENDA ITEMS
Mr. Williams- If there is anyone wishing to address City Council on agenda items please step forward to the microphone and state your name and address for the record. You will have three minutes unless extended by council vote. No one, okay
NEW BUSINESS & REQUESTS FOR LEGISLATION

Mr. Williams- As far as I know, Robin you are the only one that has anything.
It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Ms. Viele to have the law director draw up the necessary legislation for and ordinance authorizing the city’s participation in the Treasurer of Ohio’s Market Access Program: authorizing the preparation and filing of an application for that program and the execution and delivery of a standby note purchase agreement with the Treasurer, and other necessary and appropriate documents, and declaring an emergency. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.
Ms. Zambrini- Can I get an ordinance number on this?

Mr. Williams- 5-21, right?
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NEW BUSINESS & REQUESTS FOR LEGISLATION

Clerk- no 6-21

Mr. Williams- 6 we have 3 and 4 on here…six you said.
Clerk- that is what I have on my list. 

Mr. Williams- okay 6-21

It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Ms. Viele to waive the 24-hour notification of ordinance 6-21. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous. 
It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Ms. Viele to place ordinance 6-21 on the agenda. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

Mr. Williams- okay, so no one else has any requests for legislation so we will move onto

ORDINANCES & RESOLUTIONS
Ordinance 3-21 Third Reading

SETTING COMPENSATION FOR THE CLERK OF HUBBARD CITY COUNCIL FOR THE CALENDAR YEAR 2021 IN THE AMOUNT OF $7,500 ANNUAL SALARY AND $12.50/PER HOUR FOR ALL HOURS WORKED OVER 30 PER MONTH

It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Ms. Viele that Ordinance 3-21 be passed as read. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous. 

Ordinance 4-21 First Reading

AUTHORIZING THE BOARD OF CONTROL TO ENTER INTO A TWO-YEAR CONTRACT EXTENTION FOR BOTH TRASH AND RECYCLABLE PICKUP, BEGINNING FEBRUARY 1, 2021 AND ENDING JANUARY 31, 2023

Mr. Williams- Since there is no action on Ordinance 4-21 it will flow to a second reading.
Resolution 1-21 First Reading

ADOPTING THE UPDATED TRUMBULL COUNTY MULTI-JURISDICTIONAL HAZARD MITIGATION PLAN

It was moved by Mr. Hallapy with a second by Mr. Crowe to suspend the second and third readings of Resolution 1-21. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous. 

It was moved by Mr. Hallapy with a second by Mr. Crowe that Resolution 1-21 be passed as read. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous. 

Ordinance 6-21 First Reading
ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING THE CITY’S PARTICIPATION IN THE TREASURER OF OHIO’S MARKET ACCESS PROGRAM: AUTHORIZING THE PREPARATION AND FILING OF AN APPLICATION FOR THAT PROGRAM AND THE EXECUTION AND DELIVERY OF A STANDBY NOTE PURCHASE AGREEMENT WITH THE TREASURER, AND OTHER NECESSARY AND APPROPRIATE DOCUMENTS, AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY
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ORDINANCES & RESOLUTIONS
It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Ms. Viele to suspend the second and third reading of Ordinance 6-21. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous. 

It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Mr. Viele that Ordinance 6-21 be passed as read. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous. 

PUBLIC ADDRESS TO CITY COUNCIL ON NON-AGENDA ITEMS 
Mr. Williams- If there is anyone who would like to address council on non-agenda items related to city council business, when recognized please step forward to the microphone, State your name and address for the record. You will have three minutes unless extended by council vote. Since there is no one, I would entertain a motion to adjourn this meeting.
ADJOURN 
A motion was made by Mr. Toda with a second by Mr. Mogg to adjourn. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion carried. Vote Unanimous. 

__________________________                                __________________________
Lorrie Brown, Council Clerk 


              William Williams, President

